September 6, 2007
Office of the General Counsel

Rules Docket Clerk

Department of Housing and Urban Development

451 Seventh Street, SW.
Room 10276

Washington, DC 20410-0001

RE: 
24 CFR Parts 905 and 990
[Docket No. FR-4843-P-01]
RIN 2577-AC49
Use of Public Housing Capital and Operating funds for Financing Activities –Proposed Rule
Rules Docket Clerk:
The Greensboro Housing Authority (GHA) submits the following comments regarding the proposed changes to 24 CFR 905 and 990 about the use of public housing capital and operating funds for financing activities for your consideration:

· In general, GHA supports the concept of allowing Public Housing Authorities (PHAs) to use their capital funds and operating funds for financing activities.

· In particular reference to section 905.705(J) (3), it establishes that PHAs may not pledge any public housing assets unless specifically approved by HUD.  This rule should be amended and expanded to continue QHWRA’s goal as reflected in section 516.30 of QHWRA where HUD is allowed to authorize PHAs to grant a security interest in its properties.  
· In addition, section 905.705(p) and section 990.405(r), involving the submission of performance and evaluation reports on a quarterly basis, GHA considers these reporting requirements to be too recurrent.  Since modern data storage methods allow for instant data archiving and retrieval, changing the proposed submission schedule to semiannual would not interfere with HUD’s examinations –therefore, if there is a need to examine documents sooner that the six-month schedule, PHAs can comply in short notice.
· GHA believes the PHAs can benefit from using a structurally simplified CFFP and OFFP similar to that of the mixed-finance housing programs.
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· Finally, the proposed rule does not include an “approval process timeline”, “status update” or similar type of control. A provision like this can help PHAs anticipate their impact from HUD’s approval and would allow them time to implement an alternate action plan in case the PHA receives a limited approval.  
GHA appreciates the opportunity to make comments regarding the proposed rule.
Sincerely,
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Tina Akers Brown
TAB/ns

